
Guild Members, 
    I know you are interested in our plans re-
garding future guild meetings while we are 
still dealing with Covid 19.  The board put to-
gether some possible alternatives but, we 
need to hear from you to know how you want 
to proceed!      

Jun Program scheduled — 

Cathy Mitchell “Sleep in Heav-

enly Peace” charity  

July Member Presentation—Quilting 

Techniques & Skills 

Aug Member Presentation—Quilting 

Techniques & Skills 

Sep J.Michele Watts “The Beauty of 

the Southwest” 

June Newsletter    

    When the library opens for entry again, we 
expect the community room and conference 
rooms may not be available for our use.  We 
want your feedback on some meeting alterna-

tives the board identified.  Each guild member will receive a question-
naire to let the board know your preference.  We respect your position 
and will abide by membership majority.  Our next scheduled guild 
meeting in June is only a few weeks away.  Help the board set the 
path forward with your input by responding promptly.  
  

1.   Meet outdoors where we can exercise social distancing 
from one another.  
2.   Meet online using Zoom for video/audio conferencing. 
3.   Suspend guild meetings for another month and re-evaluate 
the situation at the end of June.  

  
In addition, the board proposed a change to our annual member-
ship dates to follow the calendar year January 1 through Decem-
ber 31.  This is a by-law change that MUST be approved (YES) or re-
jected (NO) by our membership.  If approved, it means: 
 

1.   Your current guild membership will 
be extend until December 31, 2020 at no additional cost. 
2.    2021 membership renewal would be held in October/
November at the current fee of $25/year. 
3.    You can approve this change by voting YES or reject this 
change by voting NO.      

  
If you have any questions or problems with the questionnaire, please 
give me or someone on the board a call!  
      
I miss having the chance to share ideas and get inspiration from eve-
ryone.  
  
Be healthy and stay safe, 
Bonnie Walshe 

  

 

Bluebonnet Shop Hop 

and 

Wild Flowers All Around 

Shop Hop  

Postponed - dates TBD 

  

 

President’s Ponderings Calendar 

Guild Meeting 

2nd Thursday, 7:00 p.m. 

Patrick Heath Public Library 

451 N. Main Street  Boerne, Texas 

Programs 

Events 

P.O.Box 463,Boerne,TX 78006 ~ email:ccqg2012@gmail.com ~ website:cibolocreekquiltersguild.com 



Birthdays 
 

June  
 

Jean Brannan 
Dale Flashberg 

Laurie Valentino 
 

July 
 

Julie Barker 
Linda Heatherley 

Deanie Jones 
Judi Burr’s niece, SueAnne Burr who just turned 50 

died suddenly. She lived in El Paso. If you believe in 

the power of prayer, please remember Judi’s extended 

family in your thoughts and prayers   

Former guild member Mary Uecker passed away after 

a long illness. 

 

Officers 
 

President - Bonnie Walshe 

President Pro Tem - Kathleen Swafford 

1st VP - Stacey Gilfillan 

2nd VP Cindy Beeson 

Secretary - Mary Terrell 

Treasurer - Carla Elswick 

Committee Contacts 
 

Birthday Club - Cindy Beeson 
Charity Baby Quilts – Hilda Jaehne 

Charity Bed Quilts - Laurie Valentino 

Facebook – Susan Light  
Publicity - Cindy Beeson 

Newsletter—Elaine Stoecker 
Quilt Conference - Judi Burr 

Quiltfest – Lera Borden 
Retreats - Lera Borden 

Sunshine & Shadows - Mimi Markel 
Webmaster - Kelly Leith 

Sunshine & Shadows 

Monthly News  

Nametags  

Please wear your name-

tags at our Guild meet-
ings so we can put a 

name with your beautiful 

face! 

 

Wow… I sold the winning ticket for our 

2020 raffle quilt.  On May 2nd our so-

cially distanced and masked CCQG 

board members met at the PHPL park-

ing lot to draw the winning raffle ticket.  

Keeping with tradition, a non-member 

observer, Doug Swafford watched as 

President Bonnie Walshe drew the tick-

et from the brass barrel.  When Bonnie 

announced that the winner was JoAnn 

Larsen from Iowa, I remembered our conversation at the Boerne 

Antique Show fairgrounds.  JoAnn loved the quilt and said, she 

lived in Iowa.  She only spent the winter months in Texas.  In 

fact, JoAnn was traveling back in 2 weeks.  She would not be in 

Texas for the drawing.  And then, what if she won; how would 

she get it?   As part of our sales pitch, I convinced her we would 

mail it to her.  Reluctantly, she repeated “it is beautiful” and 

bought her tickets.  When Bonnie 

announced the winning ticket was 

from Iowa, I was so excited, wit-

nesses would have thought I won 

the quilt.  Bonnie asked if JoAnn 

would email a picture of herself 

with the quilt.  It’s beautifully dis-

played here.  I am proud to be 

among wonderful women in our 

organization and having memora-

ble experiences.   

Elaine Stoecker 

          



Total Membership – 54 

April Meeting cancelled 

 

 

 

 

 

Membership Year 2020 

The board proposed a change to our annual membership 

dates to follow the calendar year January 1st through De-

cember 31st. This is a by-law change that MUST be ap-

proved (YES) or rejected (NO) by our members. If ap-

proved, 2021 membership renewals would be held 

in October/November (instead of July/August) at the cur-

rent rate of $25 and would extend your membership for 

another year!.   

Membership 

Board Meetings 

Board Meetings are the 

fourth Wednesday  

of the month 10:30 a.m.  

 

PHPL—(Boerne Library)  

Conference Room,  

2nd floor.  

 

All members are welcome 

to attend.  

Happy Scrappers Bee -- June bee will meet on the 

first Wednesday, June 3 at 10 am at Sew It Fabu-

lous. Contact Susan Davis for more information. 

 

Fiber Arts Bee -- June bee will meet on the fourth 

Monday of the month (June 22) Meet at 9:15 at N 

Main Parking Lot) Contact Deanie Jones 
 

Appliqué Bee -- postponed until after summer 
 

Whatever Bee — postponed until after summer 

Quilting Bees 

         2020 Raffle Quilt 

 Ticket sales from our 2020 raffle quilt added 

$3711.00 to CCQG funds. The drawing took place 

on May 2.  The winner, JoAnn Larsen is a Texas 

snowbird from Iowa.  (See Details in Monthly News) 



  

Copies of the monthly Guild Meeting Minutes, Treasurer's Report, and Board 

Meeting Minutes are available to members on our website.  

 

The website also provides downloadable copies of Guild forms, videos of Mem-

ber Moments, calendar of events and registration to classes and lectures. 

Check it out at www.cibolocreekquiltersguild.com. If you need help accessing 
or logging into the website contact the CCQG webmaster. 

Webmaster email: peacecity@hotmail.com 

Member Information 

J Michelle Watts 

From Roswell, New Mexico 

 

 

Location: PHPL—Boerne Library  

451 N. Main St, Boerne, TX 

Contact Stacey Gilfillan 

Workshop Coming in September.. 

If you would like to have something placed in the newsletter, please email it to Elaine Stoecker (see membership 
roster) no later than the last Wednesday of the current month. Please put the month and newsletter in the sub-
ject line (“Monthly Newsletter). Thank you. Our Newsletter will be published/sent out the Saturday before our 
Guild Meetings. If you do not receive yours before Monday morning, please contact Elaine and  let her know. 

Make sure your email addresses are correct with our Membership Chairperson. 

Newsletter Submissions 

UFO Retreat  
This year’s UFO retreat was wonderful!!  Lots of projects 
were completed in addition to learning from our fellow quilt-

ers as well as spending time with each other. 

 

The 2021 retreat is set for Feb. 18-21 at Valley Ranch Event 

Center in Camp Wood, TX.  The daily rate may increase to 

$90-92.50/day.  Even with the increase, the event center is 

a bargain and includes meals.  The sewing space and light-
ing are fantastic.  The bedrooms are nicely done.  The big 

bonus is having a wonderful 2nd floor quilt store at the 

event center!!  Lera will be accepting $50 non-refundable 

deposit checks at the next meetings.  



 

ADVERTISMENT 

Sew It Fabulous     

111 Parkway, Suite 101, Boerne, TX  

(830) 331-2886  -  

 

https://www.sewitfabulous.com/classes.htm  

See website for class details:  

 

Events:  

2020-Accuquilt: Accuquilt Club! FIRST SATURDAY OF EVERY MONTH  

 

Class Name Cost Date Time 

2020-109: Noodlehead Divided Bas-
ket 

$18.00 June 
22 

10am -
3pm 

Youth Intermediate Tote Bag $40.00 June 
30 

1pm – 
5pm 

Youth Log Cabin Pillow $40.00 July 2 1pm – 
5pm 

2020-C502: Project Bag $15.00 July 20 10am -
3pm 

Longaarm Quilting  Service $15.00 See Schedule 

https://www.sewitfabulous.com/classes.htm
https://www.sewitfabulous.com/module/class.htm?classId=285092
https://www.sewitfabulous.com/module/class.htm?classId=372763

